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Meeting Minutes 
September 7, 2016 
 
Attendees:  11   Jerry Braunberger, Bert Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, 
Jim Mueller, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Patty Walters, Russ Walters  
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm. 
Licia Schultz read Secretary, Bren Wamsley’s minutes from the August 3rd meeting in her absence.  
They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

2016 Blind Autocross Chair 
Bert Jacobson reminded us that there was no one who has stated an interest in being the chair 
of this event and now we lack the venue as well.  Let’s look into it again next year. 

Radio Report 
Jerry Braunberger has nothing new to report.  He has been on a cruise in the Northeast US 
and Canada. Russ Walters said that he has talked with folks at Mycom.  They have rental 
radios that we could use for free if we are willing to hang their banner.  We would be using 
their license and it would give us a chance to try them out before we make a purchase.  If they 
are too expensive, Mycom may be willing to work with the club to get us a better deal. 

  Event 5 and 6 Recap 
Jerry Braunberger reported no one went off the track.  Watching Nate’s runs looked pretty 
scary! Everyone showed appreciaton to Bonnie and Jim Mueller for all their hard work in 
cleaning the race surface.  The interaction with Willamette Pass was good.  After the race 
weekend the forest service contacted Lorin Wamsley and were not happy that we did not 
obtain a SUP for the event.  It was our understanding that we are covered under the existing 
Willamette Pass permit as one of their regular events.  This seems to be a problem that the 
two agencies need to work out and let us know what they want us to do.   There was lots of 
positive feedback from folks who attended the events. 

OSI Update 
Bert Jacobson stated that since we have lost the Creswell venue, we won’t be able to host the 
OSI event.  Probably will be hosted by the Willamette Club.  Jack Gassaway will let us know 
how this progresses.   

Road Clean-up Recap 
Bonnie Mueller said that there were 9 club members who came to work.  They started at 9am 
and were done around 11:45 then went for pizza and drinks on the club.  The next schedule 
clean-up is set for November 5th.  Bonnie would like to see about 16 people help next time.  It 
would make the job so much easier if there were enough people to share the load.  Bren 
Wamsley will be tasked with sending out an email reminder.  There was some discussion 
about starting at 8 am.  We will discuss at the next meeting. 

Venue Update 
Bonnie and Jim Mueller visited an old mill site in Sweet Home.  Lorin Wamsley will be looking 
into it as a potential new venue for us.  We may consider having 2 different event weekends at 
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Willamette Pass for next year.  Is this something we should negotiate for?  Is there enough 
club interest?  Work with Brashers to set calendar dates without conflicts. 

Banquet 
There was a request for Bren Wamsley to send out another banquet reminder. 
 

New Business  

 
Event 7 and 8 Planning 

Tim Steck presented the course maps and they were approved.  Bert Jacobson ordered the 
potties.  Set-up is on Friday, September 23rd at 5:30 pm. 

IROC Planning 
Sunday IROC will be hosted by Jeff Childers with help from Russ Walters and Licia Shultz.  
Bert Jacobson will ask Ruben Cruz to help with renting an automatic for the event.  The track 
map was approved for this event.  Jeff will be responsible for the videos and photos of the 
drivers.  Russ will be taking care of the timing.  We want to have discussions about how to 
make this a good experience for all involved parties.  Bert Jacobson will work out the details 
with Jeff Childers and Jason Braunberger regarding display of the video at this year’s awards 
banquet. 

Club Inventory 
Jerry Braunberger is updating the club’s inventory.  He will be removing items that have been 
sold and adding anything new in the timing trailer.  Each item will need purchase date and 
amount paid on the inventory list. 

Detailing Party 
Jerry Braunberger would like the club to hold a detailing party on the registration trailer.  It 
needs some attention before wintering.  We need to discuss at the next meeting. 

Electronic Newsletter Release 
Jim Mueller is scheduling the September newsletter release for shortly after event 7 and 8 
results are posted.  

Newsletter Assignments 
Bert Jacobson said that he will look for some new people to write articles at the next events 
driver meetings. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Licia Shultz, Bren’s Side Kick 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
  
OCT Russ Walters  NOV Ruben Cruz  DEC Simon Levear   
JAN Hope Mueller  FEB    MAR      
APR    MAY    JUN 
 
 
All – Event 7 and 8 set-up Creswell Friday, September 23

rd
 5:30 pm 

All -  Road Clean up – meet at Superior tire Saturday, 11/5/2016 
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Jerry Braunberger – Research Radios 
Jerry Braunberger – Assign trailer towing for events 7 and 8 
Jerry Braunberger – Revise Inventory List 
Lorin Wamsley – Meet with Brasher’s 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact Sweet Home site 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact Willamette Pass regarding need for permit  
Peggy Steck – Chair event 8 
Tim Steck – Chair event 7 
Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page  
 
 
 


